
Kia ora koutou!       
 
I begin this week’s newsletter by bidding a fond farewell to Matua 
Piripi.  Phill Gibbs has been a teacher at our school since the      
beginning of 2010.  Among Matua Piripi’s many  accomplishments 
at KPS are numerous class camps including visits to Christchurch, 
Wellington, Hamilton and 2 Journeys down Te Oneroa a Tohe (90 
Mile Beach).  He also founded and ran the Far North Flash cycling 
team which had a number of students from our school in it.  They 
compete at cycling events all around NZ, regularly placing in the 
top 3 for their age group.  Phil Gibbs has advised our BOT that he 
has decided that he now wishes to spend more time with his family 
but also to broaden his horizons and experience by seeking        
opportunities elsewhere.  He has resigned from Kaitaia Primary 
School.  The BOT are sure you join us in wishing him and his    
family well for the future.  
 
Ka kite, 
Brendon Morrissey 

SENIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 13: 
       
Room 13 have been learning about the process of building a vegetable garden using recyclable          
materials. After some careful research, Room 13 children decided to use tyres, pellets, and plastic      
bottles. They have been busy painting the tyres, sowing seeds, transplanting our seeds, building a    
compost (using all our fruit scraps and peelings from our hangi fundraiser), and learning about worm 
farms. 
 
We have enjoyed the breaks in the weather and making the most of the sunny days to get outside.    
Everyone has enjoyed helping in the garden and working together as a team to accomplish a common 
goal and having fun along the way. 
 

  
                                            

Thursday 12th September, 2019 (Term 3, Week 8) 

 OUR VISION  
  “Inspired and resourceful learners for life.” 

“Kia whakaara kia manawanui mo tona ao”  

 
JUNIOR SYNDICATE NEWS FROM ROOM 18: 

 
In Term 3 Room 18 have been learning about Rongo-Ma-Tane (Food grown in a garden). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
  

Please show your support for the following sponsors who have taken time to support us. 
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*PAINT  * WALLPAPER * BLINDS 
 * CURTAINS  * DULUX  

* JACOBSEN  * TOOLS & ACCESS 
 - For all your decorating needs.   

Pop in and see us. 
224 Commerce Street, Kaitaia 

Phone/Fax: 09 408 1741 

5 Church Road, Kaitaia 0410.  Ph. 09 408 0228 
Fax. 09 408 2361  Email: kaitaiaps@xtra.co.nz 

We read a book called Stone Soup.  
The Tamariki thought it would be a 
great idea to make Vegetable 
Soup…but without the stone.  The 
soup was delicious!Reka mo te  
puku! 

We made our own pukapuka Te 
Reo about huawhenua 
(vegetables) and huarakau 
(fruit).  

Gymnastics was 
another highlight 
this term.  

We now need to make some money to 
buy our garden stuff.  This week and 
next week we will be selling healthy kai. 
  
  
Noho ora mai 



 
WHEN 

 
WHAT 

Every Wednesday Public Health Nurse attends our school.  If you would like a private 
consultation with our Public Health Nurse, on Tuesday please        
telephone the school and we will endeavour to arrange this for you. 
This service is free. 

Banking 8.30a.m. Every Friday – ASB only.  Please contact the school office if your 
child would like to start school banking.  It is a great way to teach 
them to save. 

Friday Fundraiser 
= Every Friday 

Our tuck shop will not be open this year but we will have a Friday 
Fundraiser combo for $4.  Order forms for this will be sent home at 
the start of each week. 

Every Friday School assembly at 9.45a.m. for Term 2 in our School Hall - all    
whanau welcome! 

Throughout Term 3 iMOKO check ups (Whaea Alice and Whaea Leeanne) in our school    
during the morning checking for sore throats, infectious skin disorders 
and head lice.  Free treatment is provided for all children. 

16 September Duffy Role Model assembly—Regan Taylor (11.30am in the Hall) 

17 September R18 Fundraiser (Smoothie and popcorn for $2) 

18 September BOT meeting @ 5.15pm in our senior school staffroom 

19 September KPS Disco—5.30pm—7.30pm in our Hall 

 

Have a great weekend everybody! 
From the children, staff and BOT of Kaitaia Primary School. 
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Our Whare 

Marino and 

world symbolise 

our commitment 

to Bilingual 

Education and 

our belief that 

the learning 

journey for our 

children 

continues out 

into the wider 

world and maybe 

beyond 

School and Community Notices 

 

Our stairway 

symbolises 

setting and 

achieving goals 

in our learning 

step by step 

    Tena Koutou Katoa,  Greetings to everyone, 

Room 18 are doing a mini fundraiser to help buy stuff for their garden.  
On Tuesday 17th of September we will be selling to the Senior School 
only Rooms 9, 10, 11, 12, 13, 14, 15, 19, 20 and 21.   
A Banana Berry Smoothie and Popcorn for only $2. 
We will only be making 60 combos to sell…So parents and caregivers 
please make sure your children bring their usual lunch as we expect this 
to be a sell out and do not want children to go hungry.  All money and 
orders to the school office.  
 
Noho ora mai (May you be well) 
Whaea Rere and Room 18 tamariki.  
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Our children at  
play on the  

Inquiry Learning  
Playground which  

symbolises our  
commitment to  
developing the  
explorers and  

researchers of the  
future. 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 

School and Community Notices 

 

 

 


